No. 12012/9/2007-FPP
Government of India
Ministry of Chemicais & Fertilizers
Department of Fertilizers
Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the 17" June. 2016
To
Chief Secretary of all States/UT,
CMD/MD of all Fertilizer Units.

Subject:- Road Freight rates for UREA manufacturing/importing units
under the uniform freight subsidy scheme.

Sir,

| am directed to refer to Department of Fertilizers Notification No.
12012/9/2007-FPP dated 21t May 2012 on the subject mentioned above and
to state that the competent authority has decided to make the following
amendment in the said notification: -

“The reimbursement of secondary freight cost will be allowed on the
monthly basis at the lower of:

() Normative Per Tonne Per Km (PTPK) rates as notified by
Department of Fertilizers from time to time;

OR

(i)  The actual expenditure incurred by the company on secondary
freight during the said month, duly certified by company's
statutory auditor.”

2. This will be applicable to this Department's Notification of even number
dated 01.09.2011, 18.03.2014 read with 01.04.2014 and 18.09.2014 and other
subsequent future notifications.

3. The above said amendments will be effective from 015t April, 2008.

4. This issues with the concurrence of Internal Finance Division vide their
Dy No. 592 dated 03.12.2015.
Yours sincerely,

(Sunita Bansal)
Under Secretary (FPP)

Tele : 23388891

Copy to:

1. ED, FICC, R K Puram, New Delhi.

2. Director(FA), Udyog Bhawan, New Delhi, with a request to make necessary

changes in the FMS for generation of differential claims.

. Director (Movement), DoF.

DS (Finance), DoF, New Delhi.

. Pay and Accounts Office, Janpath Bhawan, New Delhi.

_B7 NIC-for uploading on the Departmental Website.
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